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NELSON A. ROCKEFELLER BECOMES NEW PRESIDENT 

OF MUSEUM OF MODERN ART 

Monday, May 8, at a meeting of the Board of Trustees of 
the Museum of Modern Art the following officers were elected: 

Stephen C. Clark, Chairman of the Board 

Nelson A. Rockefeller, President 

John Hay Whitney, First Vice-President 

Mrs. John S. Sheppard, Treasurer 

Samuel A, Lewisohn continues in office as Second Vice-President. 

Preceding the meeting of the Board, A, Conger G-oodyear re­

tired from the Presidency, Mrs. John D. Rockefeller, Jr., from the 

First Vice-Presidency and Nelson A. Rockefeller from the Treasurer-

ship. Mr. Goodyear has served as President since the Museum was 

founded in June 1929. With Mrs. Rockefeller he was one of the seven 

founders. The other founders were: Miss Lillie P.Bliss, Mrs. W« 

Murray Crane, Mrs. Cornelius J. Sullivan, Frank Crowninshield and 

Prof. Paul J. Sachs. The office of Chairman of the Board was pro­

vided for in the original incorporation but it has never been filled 

until Stephen C. Clark was elected to the office May 8, 1939. 

Alfred H. Barr, Jr., has served as Director of the Museum 

since it was founded; Thomas Dabney Mabry, Jr., is Executive Director? 

Julian Street, Jr., Secretary; John E. Abbott, Director of the Museum 

of Modern Art Film Library, 

On the occasion of the change in officers, the retiring 

President, Mr. Goodyear, 3aid: 

"In the early days of the Museum of Modern Art, the 
founders discussed the advisability of limiting the term 
of office of the President to five years as a maximum. 
No such rule was ever adopted but the idea back of this 
suggestion has not been lost sight of. The idea is that a 
museum such as ours can remain truly modern and wholly 
abreast of the times only by bringing into its board of 
trustees and to the principal offices of the institution 
young men and women whose outlook is forward. 

"Now that the Museum at the end of ten years of 
activity has entered a permanent home, the property of 
the Corporation, it is particularly appropriate that there 
should be a change of officers. 


